Dear Co-Laborers,

Greetings once again from the Dan Brooks
Family in Bolivia.

In our last letter | mentioned the baptism of
our granddaughter Zoe on August 20th. This
October 29th our grandson Solomon was also
baptized, It brings great joy to our hearts when
our children and grandchildren follow our Lord
and grow not only physically but even more
importantly spiritually. We are praying for our
youngest grandchildren, Boaz and Chloe, that
they will also grow to love the Lord . We live in
such complicated times where the enemy is

working overtime to destray ithe next

generation.

Recently Ali Osinaga, the husband of Ana Maria

Padilla, who is one of the most faithful believers

of the Tierras Nuevas Baptist Church, had an

accident where he was burned quite severely.

The Lord has used this experience to bring Ali

to the Lord after many years of alcoholism and
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an abusive marriage.

Ali has started coming to church regularly along
with his wife and many of the members of this
large family. Please pray for Ali and Ana Maria.
We have mentioned Sister Joaguina Figueroa
who is Ana Maria’s mother, although up in
years never misses a church meeting and also
accompanies us to visit the rural church in the
Olives. We were able to implant a pacemaker in

Sister Joaquina Figueroa twice and now she is
on her third pacemaker. But because of the
politics in Bolivia our Pacemaker bank is sadly
still waiting for government approval to resume
this ministry of implanting pacemakers in poor
people who have no health insurance or
financial means of living a long normal life with
the help of a free pacemaker.

We continue to fellowship with the group of
German believers in the locality of San Luis, also
| have been ahle to share the gospel with
several mennonites that are very open to the
gospel. We are setting up several dates to go
out to their colonies and meet in their homes.
Pray with us that their eyes would be opened
and the Light of our Lord Jesus would shine on
them that they may be brought out of spiritual
darkness.

In the Mount Olives Baptist Church, sister
Nicanora Galarza is the most faithful believer
since the church was founded back in 1989.
Nicanora calls us almost everyday to let us know
how each of the believers is doing! She has
Chagas (a rare heart condition) and needs a
pacemaker quite soon. Her heart rate is down
to 40 beats per minute and she could have an
electrical heart block if she does not get a
pacemaker. The cost of a dual chamber
pacemaker along with the implant procedure is
$5000 here in Bolivia. Please pray with us
concerning this need for our dear

sister.

Thank you once again for praying and giving for
the lost souls of Bolivia.

Dan & Amparito Brooks



